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A BEAUTIFUL HOLIDAY SEASON SHARED

Source: Lisa Galdikas
Holiday Committee

Cold temperatures, wind and snow couldn’t

keep about 100 Lee Township residents (AND SANTA)
from making their way into downtown for the Annual
Holiday Tree Lighting and Community Social on Friday
December 1°'1 We were kept warm by the hot chocolate
provided by Pizza Plus, and hot cider and cookies
provided by many local residents.

Our hearts were warmed by the beautiful
singing of the Pullman Country Chapel children’s choir
and Pullman Elementary students led by Nancy Reed; as
well as the incredible musical talent of Becca Kassinger.
We were also blessed to have Pastor Lopez with us from
Pullman Country Chapel.

A delightful addition to this years’ celebration
was the live manger scene! Special thanks go out to
Debbie Laraway and all the children who volunteered
(and looked terrific!) and to the Looman family for
bringing their llamas for all of us to enjoy.

The holiday committee hopes all our residents
had a chance to drive through town during the holiday
season to enjoy the Christmas lights and Greeting cards
on display. The committee could not complete this
project each year without the assistance of Pat Knapp’s
Excavating!

Thanks to everyone who had a hand in preparing
and enjoying another beautiful holiday season! We hope
2007 is a happy and healthy year for all.

TOP- Children from Pullman Country Chapel
and Pullman Elementary School caroling
MIDDLE - Becca Kassinger delights audience
BOTTOM - Live manger scene

LEFT — Everyone happy to see Santa!




Featured: A look into the past...
80 Years Old, 1927

Source — Chuck Pugh

US Geologlcal kSurvey Map
Bangor Quadrangle - 1927

Points of Interest — This map is the first of only two
that have ever been produced. The second was dated
1981. In 1927, Sears Camp and Warner Church
Camp were located on Upper Scott Lake, but did not
show on the map.

Re-Assessments
What’s Bright Green and could show

up on your doorstep?

Lee Township Assessor Doug Brousseau will be
starting the re-assessment of the residential properties
this spring. Residents should expect anyone from the
assessor’s team who comes to their home for the
reappraisal to show photo identification.  The
assessment will include a viewing of the exterior of
the home and any additional buildings on the
property. Residents may be asked to let the assessor
inside their home for a quick look around. If the
resident is not home at the time, the assessor will
leave a bright green note card at the door. Residents
are to fill out and return to the address on the card.
This is a large undertaking, but is required by the
State of Michigan. Please help in completing this
process in a timely fashion. Any questions, please
contact Assessor Doug Brousseau at 269-699-7619

With Gratitude to Deputy Knapp

After serving Lee Township for six years, Deputy
Knapp is taking his talents to other parts of the County
of Allegan. We especially thank him for all his work
with Pullman Elementary students who have moved on
to higher grades and take their memories of “Deputy
Joe” with them.

There are many children he has mentored. He has made
a positive impact throughout the community with
residents, businesses, and churches. What he brought to
the people was a better understanding of what law
enforcement can be about, i.e. positive community
attitude. He was also instrumental in getting Pullman
Pride Day (3" Saturday in July every year), up and
running, growing every year.

Deputy Knapp will be missed, but we know he is on his
way to a carcer move to better his talents and his
County. We are proud to have had his services in our
township and wish him the very best.

A New Face
With Big Shoes to Fill

Lee Township warmly welcomes
Deputy Bill Greene! Deputy
Greene grew up in the Kalamazoo
area and attended KVCC.,
He spent the first two years

on the force in Parchment, MI.
He has been with the Allegan
Sheriff’s Department for the past 4 years. Deputy
Greene is married with a two year old daughter and
another child expected in the spring. Officer Greene
looks forward to serving the people of Lee Township
and stated that he has already meet many wonderful
residents.




Featured Church

GET TO KNOW...PULLMAN COUNTRY CHAPEL
A note from Pastor Enrique (Henry) Lopez:

I would like to invite anyone who isn’t currently
attending church to come visit Pullman Country Chapel.
We are a Bible-believing, Christ-centered church that
encourages everyone to seek a personal relationship with
Jesus Christ. We believe that’s where real help, hope,
and healing begin. We’re making every effort to reach
out with the love of Christ to all ages and stages (English
speaking and Spanish speaking) in our community. We
want everyone to know how much God loves them, and
that they are completely accepted and welcome at
Country Chapel. For more information please call the
church at 236-9869.

CHURCH NEWS

Bravo Christian Reform-1317 56™ St, Fennville, Pastor
Don Jabaay, 236-5500. Service Times: Sunday 10am;
House of Mercy (emergency food and clothing)
Wednesday 12:30-3pm; Family Night Worship/free
dinner Wednesday 5:30pm; Celebrate Recovery
Thursday, dinner @ 6:30/meeting @ 7pm.

New Hope Missionary Baptist Church-558 58™ Pastor
Steppney Black, 236-5693 or 5722. Service Times:
Sunday School 9:30am; Morning worship 11am; Bible
Class and Prayer Service Tuesday 6pm. The week of
April 2 -6, 2007 New Hope MB Church will be the
hosting Holy Week Service sponsored by the Covert &
vicinity Ministerial Alliance beginning at 7 pm nightly.
Good Friday Service will be at 12 noon on Friday April
6" ; and Sunrise Service will be at 6 am Easter Sunday,
April 8"

Pullman Bible Church-5508 109th, Pastor Jeff Stephens,
236-0409. Service Times: Sunday School 10 am;
Worship Service 11am; Prayer Meeting Wednesday
7:30pm.

Pullman Christ Gospel Church—915 56™ St. (P.O. Box
102), Rev. Fred & Mary Hoyt, 236-6316, 236-5701.
Service Times: Sunday School 10-11am; Sunday service
11am-1pm and 6pm-9pm; Wednesday night service 7-
9pmy; Friday night service 7-9 pm.

Pullman Country Chapel-5769 106™ Ave, Pastor Henry
Lopez, 236-9869. Service Times: Sunday School 10am
and Worship Sunday at 11am & 6pm and Wednesday at
7pm; ladies prayer meeting every other Friday at 7pm;
children’s program the 2™ Saturday of each month from
Noon-2pm; Spanish service on Saturday at. 7pm in the
summer months; and Vacation Bible School in August.
Ray of Light Church-886 60" St., Pastor Mary Hoots,
236-6966. Service Times: Sunday Worship 10am-Noon
and 6-8pm; Family Training Wednesday 6:30pm. Hosts
annual Easter Egg Hunt for children in the community.
Seventh Day Adventist Church-671 500 St., 236-5011,
Pastor Mike Szynkowski, 1-888-222-5605. Service
Times: Saturday Bible Study 9:20am and Worship at 11.

IMPORTANT NOTICES

Property Tax Payers —

Beginning March 1%, unpaid taxes must be paid to the
Allegan County Treasurer, P.O. Box 229, Allegan, MI
49010. Penalty and interest will be added. You may call
269-673-0260 or visit www.allegancounty.org to get the
correct amount.

“ March Board of Review-

Will be held on March 12" 12 pm-6 pm and 13" 3 pm—9
pm. The Board of Review members will hear
protest/discussion on the 2007 assessment notices and errors

on property tax bills.

Budget Meeting & Annual Meeting of the electors of
Lee Township will be held Saturday, March 31, 2007 at 10
a.m. This is a meeting for residents to present their
concerns and suggestions to the Board.

Upcoming Events......

Annual Easter Egg Hunt — April 7%

Ray of Light Church and Pullman Elementary School will
once again host the annual Easter Egg Hunt for all children
up to 12 years of age. This very fun, outdoor activity (dress
for the weather), will take place on Saturday, April 7" at9
am. at the ball diamond next to the fire hall on 56 Street.
Cake and punch will be served following the hunt.

Memorial Day Activities- May 28™

Lee Township will hold their annual Memorial Day Parade
on Monday, May 28" at 2:30 pm. Anyone interested in
participating in the parade should contact Ed Anderson at
236-5654. The parade route will go from 55" to 57" along
109™ Avenue. All residents are encouraged to come out and
enjoy the parade. A service honoring our veterans will take
place at the Lee Township Cemetery on 5 3™ Street
immediately following the parade. Special thanks to our
local VFW for sponsoring the event.

Pullman Pride Day- Saturday July 21*

The annual Lee Township Pullman Pride Day is set for the
third Saturday in July. Games, activities, vendors and food
are available all day for Lee Township residents to come out
and enjoy. This event raises money for college
scholarships. Any Lee Township senior planning to attend
college in the fall is eligible for the scholarship. Students
interested should stop in their guidance office at
Bloomingdale or Fennville High Schools to pick up
information. An essay is required. Anyone interested in
either helping plan this year’s activities or is a vendor,
crafter, has a food booth or is in a band and would like to
participate please contact Pam Rawson at Pullman
Elementary at 434-6477 or Hope Curley at 236-5672.

The committee is also looking for raffle donations and
sponsors for the large ride area. This is a BIG day that
requires BIG help!



School News

Pullman Elementary as the students enjoyed a
Valentine’s Dance and an assembly that featured
Rain Forest animals in Feb. Bloomingdale Schools
Parent /Teacher conferences are scheduled for March
29th. Spring vacation runs April 1% -7
Kindergarten roundup for Pullman Elementary April
26th from 12:30 to 7:30 p.m.

UPCOMING IMPROVEMENTS

Township Road Improvements for 2007-
Allegan County Road Commission has announced
four major road improvements that will be made this
summer.’; 1.) One additional mile of road will be
1rnproved on 60™ Street, north of 102™. 2.) Repaving
will take place on 567 between 102° and 109°
Avenue. 3.) The construction of the bridge on 104"
between 55® and 56" Street is anticipated to begin in
March. 4) The 109™ culvert west of Pullman just
before 58" Street will be replaced by the state due to
a safety matter. In addition, the improvements of the
primary road running from 48" and 104" to 56" and
102" will be reviewed next year for possible
placement on the county’s 5-year plan.

Want to Show How Much You Care
About Your Community?

Source — Donna Allgaier-Lamberti

A committee of concerned residents have come
together to create a plan to reduce (and hopefully
eliminate) the litter along the roadways in Lee
Township. This effort is being co-chaired by Deputy
Supervisor Gerald Ray and White Oak Gallery owner
Donna Allgaier-Lamberti. The committee is seeking
additional residents willing to undertake roadside
clean-ups on a monthly basis in good weather
(beginning April 2007). In addition, the committee is
urging all residents to “adopt” the roadside in front of
their home and pick up trash on a twice monthly basis.

“If every resident took responsibility to pick up road
trash in front of their home or rental unit, we would be
a long way towards a very clean looking community”,
says co-chair Donna Allgaier-Lamberti. If you are
interested in joining the “Clean Team” or have
information on specific roads that need special
attention please call Donna Allgaier-Lamberti at 236-
0325

NEWS & NOTES
¢ Lee Township Board meetings take place the
second Monday of each month at 7:30pm at the
Township Hall and are open to the public.

¢ Be sure to check out the official Lee Township
Website for additional information at:
www.leetwp.org

e Keep our community clean and take down garage
sale signs after your sale is over.

e Anyone with information for the newsletter can call
the Township office at 236-6485 or email to
leetwp@i2k.com or send to P.O. Box 427 Pullman,
MI 49450

s  Transfer Station winter hours (Nov.1-March 31)
are 10am-4pm Saturdays and Sundays; summer
hours (April 1-October 31) 10am-6pm Saturdays
and Sundays and 4-7pm on Wednesday.

e Pullman Branch Library is open Tues. & Thurs.
2-6 pm and Sat. 10am-Noon.

General Township Information

Lee Township borders are 60™ St, 48" Street Baseline
Road and 112" Avenue, encompassing 23,040 acres and
2000 reported population of 4,114. Lee Township is home
to Puliman Elementary school; Lower Scott Lake (township
lake park and beach, public boat access) Upper Scott Lake
(public boat access), Osterhout Lake (public beach and boat
access), Lester Lake Clear Lake and Springbrook Lake, as
well as Middle Branch of the Black River. Lee Township
Cemetery is located at 53 and 105™ Avenue.

Township Board Members &
Department Staff

Township Office 236-6485

John Schlack, Supervisor 236-0987

Jacquelyn King, Clerk 236-6446

Jessie Lowery, Treasurer 434-6614

Steppney (Steve) Black, Trustee 236-5693

Donna Christiansen, Trustee 236-5734

Doug Brousseau, Assessor 699-7619

Paul Shamblin, Building Inspector 628-5255

Nelvin DeWeerd, Fire Chief 236-5492, Ted Chamberlain,
Asst Chief 236-5988

Albert Rawson, First Responders 434-6477

Phil Arnsman and Bill Greene, Twp. Deputies 673-0500
Lee Township transfer station 236-6485




Township Ordinances (hard copies are available at the
township office or the official Lee Twp. web51te)
#2003 Disorderly Conduct

#2009 Motor Vehicle Code

#2011 Animal Control

#2012 Anti-noise & Public Nuisance

#2013 Trash & Leaf Burning

#2016 Curfew

#2017 Plumbing Code

#2020 Cemetery

#2021 Dangerous Buildings

#2022 Litter

#2023 Vehicle Storage & Repair

#2024 Salvage Yard ’

#2025 Blight Elimination

#2026 Single Family Residences

#2027 Motor Vehicle

#2028 State Construction Code

Lee Township Regular Board Meetings
Synopsis of Minutes

November 13, 2006

Board Comments: Clerk King stated that there was a
very good turn out the General Election and
everything went well. Clerk King announced that the
December 11% meeting we will have a full board. Our
new Supervisor John Schlack and elected Trustee
Donna Christensen will be sworn in and be official for
the next meeting. '

Approved Motions:

v"Motions ere made to approve the minutes from the
October 9" meetings and also to accept the treasurer’s
report as presented.

v'"Motion was made by King and seconded by Lowery
to approve payment of the repair in the estimated
amount of $718.23 in the cvent that there is no
warranty to cover the starter. Roll call vote was taken:
Yes — Black, Lowery, King. Motion carries.

v'"Motion was made by Lowery and seconded by Black
to authorize Clerk King to publish the December
Board of Review notice. Roll call vote: Yes- Black,
Lowery, King. Motion carries.

v'"Motion was made by King and seconded by Black to
approve the Land Division as presented and approved
by Assessor Brousseau for Yeske. All voted “Aye”.
Motion carries.

v"Motion was made by Black and seconded by Lowery
to authorize the clertk to publish the notice for
accepting snowplowing bids. Roll call vote: Yes —
~ Black, Lowery and King. Motion carries.

v"Motion was made by King and seconded by Black to
authorize payment for New Official Training for
newly elected Supervisor John Schlack in the amount
of $107.00. Roll call vote: Yes- Black, Lowery and
King. Motion carries.

v'Motion was made by Lowery and seconded by Black
to purchase the upgrade for the accounting software in
the amount of no more than $200.00. Roll call vote:
Yes- Black, Lowery and King. Motion carries.
v'"Motion was made by King and seconded by Black to
authorize Treasurer Lowery to submit the Tax
Newsletter flyers to be printed for the Winter tax
mailing. Roll call vote: Yes — Black, Lowery and King.
Motion carries.

v"Motion was made by Lowery and seconded by Black
to authorize payment of the bills with the additions of
payment to the Cemetery Sexton and Allied Waste bills
which came in after the bills were prepared along with
the payment to the election staff for working at the
November General election. Roll call vote: Yes-
Lowery, Black and King. Motion carries.

Other information presented at the meeting:

Fire Department Report: 13 calls handled in Oct..
All radios have been switched.  Chief DeWeerd
announced the fire dept. received a DNR grant in the
amount of $1,350.00 to purchase forest fire equipment.
The Chief requested that the board authorize payment of
the replacement of the starter on the new fire engine.
In the event the warranty does not cover the starter,
Chief DeWeerd requested the board authorize payment
for repair in the amount of $718.23.

Building Official: $68,000.00 in total improvements
for October.

Transfer Station: $505.00 collected for October with
58 coupons collected.

Lake Board: No dredging will take place for the
next 2 weeks due to hunting season and the dredging
process will end for the season on December 1%, Water
samples have been taken and results found no arsenic.
First Responders: 27 calls for Oct -- 24 were medical
and 3 were accidents.

Assessor Report: All the computer work has been
completed. Board of Review will take place on
December 12

Holiday Committee: The annual Community Social
and tree lighting will take place on December 1% at 8:00
p.m.

Board of Review Appointments: In December the
appointment for the Board of Review will be up for
reappointment. Clerk King noted anyone interested in
serving on the board of review submit in writing a letter
of interest for next month’s meeting.

December 11, 2006

Supervisor’s Comments: Supervisor Schlack thanked
the Holiday Committee for their wonderful job in
decorating the town and putting on a wonderful holiday
ceremony.

(continued)



Motions Approved:

v"Motions were made to approve the minutes from the
November 13, 2006 meeting and to receive the
treasurer’s report as presented.

v'Motion made by Lowery and seconded by Black to
reappoint L. Rawson and E. Brock with adding S.
Lacy and appointing S. Miller as an alternate to Board
of Review. Roll call vote was taken: Yes — Black,
Christensen, Lowery, Schlack and King. Motion
carries.

v Motion made by Lowery and seconded by
Christensen to authorize Clerk King to send in
payment for the training of all members appointed to
Board of Review. All voted “Aye”. Motion carries.
v'"Motion was made by Christensen and seconded by
Black to accept the bid from Dirtworks with proof of
insurance and license for the contracted snowplowing,
Roll call vote was taken: Yes — Black, Christensen,
Lowery, Schlack and King. Motion carries.

v'"Motion was made by Christensen and seconded by
Black to sign the Bank Resolution by the Treasurer
Jessie Lowery, Clerk Jacquelyn King and Supervisor
John Schlack. Roll call vote was taken: Yes — Black,
Christensen, Lowery, Schlack and King. Motion
carries.

v'"Motion was made by Christensen and seconded by
Black to purchase the necessary software in the
amount of approximately $400.00 for the Official Lee
Township website. Roll call vote was taken: Yes-
Black, Christensen, Lowery, Schlack and King.
Motion carries.

v'"Motion was made by Lowery and seconded by Black
to pay November’s bills as presented with the addition
in the amount of $29.90 for the reimbursement of
Santa wig and beard. Roll call vote was taken: Yes —
Black, Christensen, Lowery, Schlack and King.
Motion carries.

Other information presented at the meeting:
Deputies Report: Deputy Amsman reported that
there were 93 complaints for the month of November
with 25 citations and no blight tickets were issued
although the deputies had been out talking to residents
concerning this issue.

Fire Department Report — 3 calls for November.
Building Official Report: No building or plumbing
permits were issued. There were 10 electrical, 3
mechanical permits issued with a total of $68,000 in
improvements. :

Transfer Station Report: $366 collected for November
with 59 coupons collected.

First Responders: 22 calls in November-- 20
medical, 1 accident and 1 fire assist.

Assessor’s Update: The new construction portion of
the re-evaluation should be finished in the next year.
Assessor also announced that the December Board of
Review was to meet December 12, 2006 at noon.

Holiday Committee: Thanks to Pat’s Excavating for
all the work done in putting up the Christmas
decorations. Thanks to Doug Bale & Debbie Laraway
of Pizza Plus for the use of their facility for the social.
Board of Review Appointments — The previous BOR
members to express interest were L. Rawson, E.
Brock. The new individuals to express interest were

S. Lacy and S. Miller

Discussion on old police vehicles — Condition of the
cars was discussed along with if the tires were the
newly purchased sets or not. Supervisor Schlack
formed a committee to review all possible options in
the disposal of vehicles. Supervisor Schlack stated he
would post a time and date to when the committee
would meet. '
Commissioner’s Report — Commissioner Babbitt
gave his final county report.

January 8, 2007

Supervisor’s Comments:  Supervisor  Schlack
announced that he had done research on getting a PA
system and will bring information forward for review
in the future. He also announced that Deputy Knapp
has accepted a position and will transfer out of Lee
Township. He welcomed Deputy Greene who will take
over this position.

Motions approved:

v"Motions were made to accept the minutes from the
December 11, 2006 meeting and to receive the
treasurer’s report as presented.

v'Motion was made by Christensen and seconded by
Black to authorize the Clerk to publish the sale of the
two 2001 Crown Victoria’s by sealed bid to be opened
at the next board meeting. Roll call vote was taken:
Yes — Black, Christensen, Lowery, Schlack and King.
Motion carries.

v'Motion was made by Christensen and seconded by

Black to have the awning repair completed. Roll call vote

was taken: Yes — Black, Christensen, Lowery, Schlack
and King. Motion carries.

Other information presented at the meeting:
Deputies Report: Deputy Greene stated there were
106 complaints filed. He also reported that during the
COP’s for Christmas program, 92 children (34
families) received clothing and presents.

Fire Department Report —10 calls for December.
Chief DeWeerd announced that the Fire Fighter I & II
classes were going well. He also reported that a new
911 tower will need to be installed. Required
physicals for all the Fire Department and First
Responder Staff will be completed by April. This is
estimated to cost around $8,000.00

Building Official Report: $1,197.00 total
improvements for December.

Library Report: During the last quarter 77 books
were loaned out.



Transfer Station Report: $480.00 collected in
November with 24 coupons collected.

First Responders: 31 calls in December-- 26
medical, 2 personal injuries and 1 fire assist. During
the past year there have been 269 calls.

Pullman Pride Committee: Participation was
encouraged for anyone who is interested in helping out
for the 2007 Pullman Pride celebration.

Disposal of old Police vehicles — It was recommended
by the committee to put the vehicles up for bid. The
ad will be published in the paper and notices posted.
Bids are to be sealed and opened at the next regular
board meeting.

Repair of the Awning at the Township Hall- A
estimate was given by JC Building to repair the
awning at the cost of $1497.00

Commissioner’s Report — Commissioner Jessup
handed out a newsletter to each citizen in the audience
with a update on County business. He also passed out
a card for everyone to fill out and rate what issues that
felt were most important.

February 12, 2007 (unapproved)

Supervisor’s Comments: Cookies and coffee were
served and a certificate of appreciation presented to
Deputy Knapp for his years service to our community.
Motions Approved:

v"Motions were approved for the acceptance of the
minutes of the January 8, 2007 meeting and to receive
the treasurer’s report as presented.

v'"Motion made by Black and seconded by Christensen
to approve the purchase of 3 new sets of turnout gear
at the $4650.00. Roll call vote was taken — Yes:

Black, Christensen, Lowery, Schlack and ng
Motion carries.

v'"Motion made by Christensen and seconded by Black
to authorize the payment of $1,500.00 for the training
of the First Responders for the next three years for
$500.00 per year. Roll call vote was taken: Yes-
Black, Christensen, Lowery, Schlack and King.
Motion carries.

v'"Motion made by Christensen and seconded by
Lowery to accept the highest bid for the 2001 White
Crown Victoria submitted by Youngblood Auto Sales
in the amount of $777.00. Roll call vote taken: Yes -
Black, Christensen, Lowery, Schlack and King.
Motion carries. :

v'Motion made by Christensen and seconded by
Lowery to accept the highest bid for the 2001 Black
Crown Victoria by Terry’s Auto Sales for $849.00.
Roll call vote taken: Yes — Black, Christensen,
Lowery, Schlack and King. Motion carries

v"Motion made by Christensen and seconded by Black
to extend the penalty date for the 2006 Winter taxes
until February 28", All voted “Aye”. Motion carries.
v’"Motion was made by Christensen and seconded by
Lowery to appoint Supervisor John Schlack as the
FOIA Coordinator. All voted “Aye”. Motion carries.

v'"Motion was made by Lowery and seconded by Black
to accept the budget amendments recommended. Roll
call vote was taken: Yes — Black, Christensen,
Lowery, Schlack and King. Motion carries.

v"Motion was made by Christensen and seconded by
Lowery to adopt the Federal Poverty Guidelines for
the 2007 Assessments. Roll call vote was taken: Yes
— Black, Christensen, Lowery, Schlack and King.
Motion carries.

v"Motion made by Christensen and seconded by Black
to approve the Land Division as presented and
approved by Assessor Brousseau for MacCune. All
voted “Aye”. Motion carries.

v"Motion was made by Black and seconded by
Christensen to pay January’s bills as presented. Roll
call voted taken: Yes — Black, Christensen, Lowery,
Schlack and King. Motion carries.

Other information presented at the meeting:
Deputies Report: Deputy Greene reported 85
complaints taken in January of which half were
handled by contracted deputies.

Fire Department Report —Dept. took 98 calls in 2006.
The required physicals have been set up with Biocare
and they will run 2 shifts to accommodate staff. A
request was made for the purchase of 3 new sets
turnout gear. The cost is currently $1,550.00 each for
a total of $4650.00 and the price will increase if we
wait until March.

First Responders: 26 calls for January. Cheryl Irey
and Sandra Kasinger resigned from the First
Responder, due to physical strain. A written request
was made by Albert Rawson to have Mary Fry do the
continuing education and training for the next 3 years
at the rate of $500.00 per year for a total of $1,500.00
Building Official Report: $110,000. OO in total
improvements for January.

Assessor’s Update: The new construction and splits
have been audited by the State. Ag, Commercial and
Industrial classifications have been completed in the
re-evaluation process and residential is to start shortly.
The March Board of Review March 12" from 12 pm-
6pm and March 13" from 3 pm — 9 pm.

Board Acceptance of the Water Bid Approval from
State of Michigan The Board agreed to accept the
state’s decision and schedule the work with
Compton’s.

A complete official version of the minutes can be
requested from the Township office or downloaded
from the official Lee Township website
www.Jeetwp.org




(Photo of snow and icicles hanging off of Pullman
Elementary School.)

Many residents just stayed indoors while Lee Township
was hit with a string of wintry weather. Continued snow
fall and almost zero temperatures even had school called
off for a few days in February.

SUPPORT OUR LOCAL BUSINESSES

Al’s Citgo

Back Door Video

Baylor Buddy Johns

Belitas Market

Bell’s Grocery

Bodtke Farms

Cericola’s Banquet and Hail Rental
Clemons Blueberries

Country Life Natural Foods & Store
Dream House Development

H & F Electronies

InterCare Community Health Network
Jillian Country Clipn’s

LaTienda Store

Laraway & Sons Movers

Larson Hardware

Maynard’s Customized Concrete
Mrs. Earl’s Greenhouse

Nolan’s Party Store

Northwood Café

Pat’s Excavating

Pizza Plus

Preferred Market

Pullman Tavern (PT109)
Rawson’s Brother’s Auto Parts
Rosewoed Floral & Gift Shop
Scoops Ice Cream Parlor
Shear Fantasy Beauty Shop
Simpsarosa Riding Stables
Studio 109 — Forever Tan

T & J Trucking

Terry’s Auto Sales

Thin-Spin Productiens
Walkers Tire & Lube
Warner Camp

West Pullman Grocery
White Oak Studio & Gallery




